INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR FEBRUARY 11, 2009
Due to conflicting schedules with some board members, President Bill Strader called the meeting to order on Wednesday at 7:10.  Attending trustees were:

Vicki Karuzas


Phil DeLeo 

Mike Kennedy




 

Guests: None

Approval of Agenda - After a review of the agenda Mike moved to accept the agenda as presented.  Phil seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Bill called for approval of the November 6, 2008 meeting minutes.  Vicki made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, and Phil seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing an ending fund balance of $20,793.81.    The board discussed expenditures through the year, and the need to repair the kids’ swim area dock before the lake is filled in Spring.  Bill has contacted a repairman who estimates repairs to cost about $10,000.  Mike suggested that at the same time we should replace the three posts to the south of that dock that were used for tying up jet skis.  Vicki volunteered to secure a second bid.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Mike seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business      

Draft Newsletter – The board reviewed the draft of the newsletter to be mailed with the April billing.  Phil recommended adding a sentence that the clubhouse will be rented to only one party per week.   The board discussed options for creating a new website.  Both Mike and Phil volunteered to pursue contacts for a website creation.  Vicki suggested including a line to request volunteers for the board.

Park Rules – The board agreed to adopt the park rules, but suggested a rewording to remove “Do not” and replace it with “The following activities are not allowed”.

Park Access Rules – The board agreed to submit the park access rules to the general membership as written.  Bill agreed to replace the glass cover for the bulletin board with unbreakable Plexiglas.

Security – The board talked about the need for a special levy of $20 per lot to pay for a summer security officer.  The board believes such an officer would be required for the three-day holiday weekends (Memorial Day, Fourth Of July, and Labor Day).  Then hire the officer for other weekend and weekdays on a sporadic basis, so that his schedule will not be predictable. We agreed to hire the officer for three days a week through the third weekend of July, then review the success of the program.  The estimated cost of such a schedule would be around $8,000.

New Business      

Projects for 2009 – Bill observed that the boat launch is experiencing washout under the edges and end of the ramp.  Mike also suggested that if the boat launch ramp were twice as wide, boat launching would take half as long, reducing traffic back-ups one busy days.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:05.  The next board meeting will be on 3/5/09.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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